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ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
Meeting Minutes – January 4, 2023
Town Hall, 49 Union Street, Medford, NJ 
Meeting called to order at 7:04 pm

Present:  Sarah Cooper, Avril Dickerson, David Miller, Michael Pagnotta, Brian Seltzer, Michelle Voorhees, Kathy Burger, Township Manager (Ex-Officio), Beth Portocalis, (Ex-Officio)  
Absent:  None 
Council Liaison & Other Guests/Public in Attendance:  Mayor Charles “Chuck” Watson, Michael Baublitz
Oaths of Office:  Mayor Watson administered the Oath to the Board members.
Approval of Minutes:  
November 2, 2022—Ms. Voorhees made a motion to approve; Ms. Dickerson seconded.  Mr. Miller abstained.  Voice vote approved unanimously.  
Public:  Mr. Baublitz attended to find out more about the EDC as he just made application to serve. There is a vacancy.   

New Business
a) Council’s Goals & Objectives for 2023 – Mayor Watson stated Council would like the EDC to work on the following this year: (1) Update the list of vacancies, including info/details on assets such as a commercial kitchen, refrigeration, upgraded electrical, etc. (2) Get out in the business districts more to ask how businesses are faring—perhaps get information if they are contemplating closing, expanding, selling, etc., as this would give Council an opportunity to match a potential new owner &/or tenant. It was suggested to give EDC members Township business cards. All concurred. Ms. Burger & Ms. Portocalis will order.   The Mayor introduced David Miller and detailed his experience in Medford as a long-time resident and business owner, a member of the Medford Business Association Board & an active Board member of the Medford-Vincentown Rotary.  His ideals align with Council’s, and the Council was pleased that he volunteered to serve on the EDC.   The Mayor also answered several questions from board members on on-going Township projects. 
b) Election of Chair, Vice-Chair & Recording Secretary- 
a. Chair: Ms. Voorhees nominated Mr. Miller; Ms. Dickerson seconded.  The vote was unanimous in favor (6-0) 

b. Vice-Chair:  Ms. Dickerson nominated Ms. Cooper.  Ms. Voorhees seconded.  The vote was unanimous in favor (6-0) 
c. Recording Secretary: Ms. Dickerson nominated Ms. Voorhees.  Mr. Pagnotta seconded.  The voice vote was unanimous in favor (6-0) 
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c) Meeting Date Schedule:  If meetings were to continue on the first Wednesday of every month, Ms. Burger noted there was two conflicts with Council meetings—June & August.  It was unanimously decided to change the June meeting date to Thursday, June 8th; and the August meeting was cancelled due to a projected lack of a quorum. 

d) Township Website Update- Ms. Burger announced that Council had established a website sub-committee, and the first meeting was scheduled for January 17th.  Questions came up about NSAC’s projects; Ms. Burger said she would check with Council.  

Old Business:  
A.)
Inventory of Commercial Districts/ Updates/Designation of Liaisons:    
1)
Crossroads: Mr. Seltzer will continue as champion  
2)
Route 70:  Mr. Pagnotta will continue as champion
3)
Medford Village:  Ms. Dickerson will serve as Champion
4)
Shops on Stokes:  Mr. Miller & Ms. Voorhees will serve as co-champions.
5)  Taunton & Tuckerton: Ms. Cooper will continue as champion. 

Some discussion ensued about adding Fostertown Road as another Commercial District, since there is some properties zoned Planned Industrial that have recently come before the Planning Board for development.  A liaison is to be determined. 

It was also suggested to have Tristan Sylk, the developer of the Kirby’s Feed Mill site, as a guest speaker.  All agreed this was good idea.  
B.)
Opening a Business in Medford Brochure:  Ms. Dickerson, Ms. Voorhees and Ms. Portocalis will be the subcommittee to review and recommend updates.  Ms. Cooper also volunteered to serve if needed.  Ms. Portocalis has an updated list of area real estate agents to distribute the brochure to; but there are some local agents who specialize in commercial properties who should be added.
C.)            Pictures & Videos – NJ Film Commission:  Dave Borelli, former photographer for the Central Record, and Jack Hartwig, Planning Board Chair, have provided photos of many locations.  Ms. Burger & Ms. Portocalis will send out the information gathered for additional discussion at the next meeting. 
D.)
Spreadsheet of available Commercial properties:  Ms. Cooper offered to download the Google share doc that was being utilized and add the data to an Excel spreadsheet to be utilized for now.  Ms. Voorhees suggested using “AirTable” that all members should be able to access. 
New Business: 
1)
Directory of Businesses:  Several options were discussed, as was the best methods to keep it updated. 

2)
Main Street Lights: Project is still in design.  The current lights are plugged into private property so it is not feasible to keep them up year-round.  Medford has submitted two grants focused on improving pedestrian & bicycling safety in the Village. 
3)
Pickleball Courts:   No update.  Construction work is on hiatus until next spring. 
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Adjournment: 
Mr. Pagnotta made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:28pm.  Ms. Cooper seconded.  The voice vote was unanimous in favor. 

Next Meeting:  Wed., February 1, 2023 @ 7:00 pm in Town Hall. 
_____________________________
______________________________
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